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G. Kotsifas 
Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official 
 
M. Corby 
Senior Planner 
   
P. Lupton  
Environmental Service Engineer 
 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on June 26, 2018 
resolved: 
 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the 7th Report of the London 
Advisory Committee on Heritage from its meeting held on June 13, 2018: 

a)         on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Planning & City Planner, with 
the advice of the Heritage Planner, the following actions be taken with respect to the 
request for demolition of the heritage listed property located at 2154 Richmond Street: 

i)          the Chief Building Official BE ADVISED that Municipal Council consents to the 
demolition of this property; 

ii)         2154 Richmond Street BE REMOVED from the Register (Inventory of Heritage 
Resources); 

iii)        the property owner BE REQUESTED to commemorate the historic contributions 
of the McCormick-Brickenden-Greenway family in the future development of this 
property; and, 

iv)        the property owner BE REQUESTED to salvage any materials that have 
architectural value during the demolition process;  

it being noted that the presentation appended to the 7th Report of the London Advisory 
Committee on Heritage from K. Gonyou, Heritage Planner, as well as the verbal 
delegation from P. Hinde, Tridon Group, with respect to this matter, were received;  

b)         M. Corby, Senior Planner, BE ADVISED that the London Advisory Committee 
on Heritage does not support the conclusions of the Heritage Impact Statement, dated 
April 2018, with respect to the property located at 147 Wellington Street, for the 
following reasons: 

•           the lack of compatibility and sympathy with the adjacent heritage listed and 
designated properties with respect to setback, material and design, particularly as it 
relates to the property located at 143 Wellington Street; 

•              it does not encourage active commercial uses at grade in order to continue to 
support the historically commercial streetscape; and, 

•              it does not properly consider the potential cultural heritage value of the on-site 
building at 147-149 Wellington Street;  
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c)          P. Lupton, Environmental Service Engineer, City of London and N. Martin, 
AECOM Canada, BE ADVISED that the London Advisory Committee on 
Heritage requests the assurance that Cultural Heritage Resources are considered as 
part of the Environmental Assessment process as it relates to the City of London Long 
Term Water Storage Municipal Class Environmental Assessment, which should include 
Stage 1 Archaeological Assessment and a Cultural Heritage Screening Report; and,  

d)            clauses 1.1, 2.2 to 2.4, 3.1, 3.3, 3.5, 5.1 and 5.2, BE RECEIVED. 
(5.1/11/PEC)   

 
C. Saunders 
City Clerk 
/lm  

cc. J. Fleming, Managing Director, Planning and City Planner 
                      Chair and Members, London Advisory Committee on Heritage  
  K. Gonyou, Heritage Planner 
  L. Dent, Heritage Planner 

External cc list in the City Clerk’s Office  
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